From: Dagmar Zeuner < Dagmar. Zeuner@merton.gov.uk >

Sent: 09 January 2020 13:46

To: Mike Robinson < Mike.Robinson@merton.gov.uk >

Cc:

Subject: Wilson evaluation

Hi Mike

As briefly mentioned in yesterday's SLT, pl can you check out that the objective of the above evaluation is clear and the approach chosen is proportionate and appropriate to the question.

When came to whole team meeting she mentioned that the uptake of the PA/wellbeing service on the Wilson site had fizzled out and there were only a handful of participants.

It sounded as if the evaluation was trying to look at the effectiveness of the intervention re health and wellbeing outcomes – which worried me as it is the wrong question to ask but did not want to side track in whole team meeting

Prime purpose was trying out ways of reviving an underused community facility while waiting for redevelopment, rekindling engagement and trust from the community, etc ...making this up...you will know better)

Thx for following up. Do not want to lead trainee up a garden path.

Dr Dagmar Zeuner, Director of Public Health London Borough of Merton

Phone: 07792672283 (mobile) / 0208 545 4834 (PA) / 0208 545 4836 (direct)

E-mail: <u>dagmar.zeuner@merton.gov.uk</u>; for confidential information only: <u>d.zeuner@nhs.net</u>

Address: 3rd floor, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, SM4 5DX